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Donna L. Barnett

PHONE: (425) 635-1419

FAX: (425) 635-2419

EMAIL: DBarnett@perkinscoie.com

September 23, 2021 

VIA WEB PORTAL 

Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director/Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 

Re: Petition of Puget Sound Energy for Approval of its  
2020 Power Cost Adjustment Mechanism Report for the 
Twelve Months Ended December 31, 2020 
Docket No. UE-210300 

Dear Ms. Maxwell: 

Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”), in consultation with Commission staff, is submitting this filing to 
revise the prefiled direct testimony of Ms. Susan E. Free filed on April 30, 2021, in the above-
referenced docket. These revisions, made to page 11 of Exh. SEF-1T, are the result of 
recalculating the percentage used to establish the change to the Schedule 139 credit for Phase 1 
Green Direct customers. The change to the Schedule 139 credit relates to November and 
December 2020 when Phase 1 customers were no longer included in the PCA mechanism. Page 
four of Exh. SEF-3 is also revised to reflect the correct percentage. Although Exh. SEF-6 would 
also require a revision to reflect the revised Schedule 139 credit, PSE has not made that revision 
with this filing and instead, once Commission approval is received, will make a  filing using the 
corrected percentage to change the Schedule 139 credit effective December 1, 2021. Revised 
work papers are also being provided. 

PSE is filing revised versions of the prefiled direct testimony and exhibit listed below: 

1. Prefiled Direct Testimony of Susan E. Free, Exh. SEF-1Tr (revisions at page 11), and

2. Exh. SEF-3r, PCA Annual Report (revisions at Tab: SEF 3 Page 4 Bands)
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These materials have been submitted for filing via the Commission's web portal.  

Thank you for your assistance. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 
Donna L. Barnett 

DLB:alw 
Enclosures 


